St. Charles Parish
Planning & Zoning Commission
December 6, 2007


Minutes


PZO-2007-05 requested by Brian A. Fabre, Councilman, District II for an ordinance to amend the Code of Ordinances, Appendix A, to further define “Sanitary Landfill” and make it a Special Permit Use in an M-3 Zoning District. 

Ms. Stein stated that she spoke to Councilman Fabre earlier and the ordinance doesn’t define Sanitary Landfill which the Code does not.  She stated that we allow sanitary landfills as special permit use in an M-2 Zoning District with additional restrictions and permit requirements described in Section 10, the Exceptions and Modifications.  She stated that the specific issue that we have is that the state defines landfills under an enormously different classifications and Title 33 has a lot of stuff in it that she is not up on, but the goal here is to further restrict the location of landfills and the permitting process for landfills by moving them to an M-3 zoning district which requires a one mile buffer zone and it’s pretty restrictive.

Mr. Poche asked how is it more restrictive than M-2?

Ms. Stein stated that M-2 is 2000 feet and M-3 buffer zone is one mile.

Mr. Poche asked if landfills are permitted in M-2 as a special permit use now.

Ms. Stein answered yes.

Mr. Becnel stated that this ordinance may be trying to restrict an already existing piece of business from what they are currently doing and this is something that they are trying to implement after the fact.

Mr. Poche stated that anything that exists now is grandfathered in and it won’t change what’s going on, but any new landfills that come in would have to comply.

Mr. Becnel stated that he doesn’t know if they have enough information.

Motion to table by Mr. Becnel, by Mr. Booth.

Mr. Bordner stated that he would not have a problem in taking the M-2 and expanding it with definitions, which there are none in the Code right now, but he can’t see changing a whole district over it.  He stated that he researched heavy industrial districts around the country and he received a number of phone calls on this, mostly from people living along the batture between the grain elevators, because they thought it was an end run by the grain elevators to put a dump in their area between their houses.

Mr. Lambert stated that he received one of those calls also.

Mr. Poche asked the Commissioners to cast their vote.

YEAS:

Wolfe, Lambert, Booth, Poche, Becnel, Bordner

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
Clulee

The request was tabled.

